
 
 
 
 
Vascular Services – Betsi Cadwaladr University Health Board - De-escalation - 
Service Requiring Significant Improvement 
 
In February 2022 HIW designated Vascular Services at Betsi Cadwaladr University 
Health Board as a Service Requiring Significant Improvement (SRSI). 
The issues of concern were: 
 
A matter requiring urgent action has been indicated through Intelligence received 
or evidence gathered. 
 
The Royal College of Surgeons Clinical Record Review Report, published on 20 
January 2022, identified a number of concerns that indicate a risk to patients using 
the vascular service. 
 
These concerns relate to: 

- Poor Multi-Disciplinary Team (MDT) working 

- Poor documentation and record keeping 
- The quality of clinical care. 

 
In June 2023 the service was de-escalated from its SRSI status, as HIW was satisfied 
necessary improvements had been achieved.  
It is evident that efforts have been made by the health board to implement 
processes and make improvements within its vascular services, with the aim to 
provide safe, timely and effective care to patients. Whilst de-escalation is a 
positive step, there is a need for the health board to maintain the momentum it 
has generated to continue to improve the service. 
 
Please read our latest review on Betsi Cadwaladr University Health Board’s 
Vascular Services for more information.  
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhiw.org.uk%2Fsupporting-services-improve-service-concern-process-nhs-bodies-wales&data=05%7C01%7CHIW.comms%40gov.wales%7C8552af95a3a0430927c708db6db7f609%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C638224409079963034%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=X%2BV7%2Bb99wAG34GhPc%2BQ5GwO79%2FewCk%2BHiXvKSUsIvnI%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbcuhb.nhs.wales%2Fnews%2Fupdates-and-developments%2Fupdates%2Fvascular-services%2Fvascular-services%2Fclinical-vascular-report-january-2022-pdf%2F&data=05%7C01%7CHIW.comms%40gov.wales%7C8552af95a3a0430927c708db6db7f609%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C638224409079963034%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SVDJzj2RUXvZQ2g7q3NjWZsu1l3HyPCaW2p031LzrU0%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hiw.org.uk%2Fbetsi-cadwaladr-university-health-board&data=05%7C01%7CHIW.comms%40gov.wales%7C8552af95a3a0430927c708db6db7f609%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C638224409079963034%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=b2oOwOW5T3zSRjqzKeq0y6foYDQs1wkPsG%2BAMIrtG4Q%3D&reserved=0

